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Environmental Conditions

An inventory of existing environmental conditions was conducted to gather all appropriate pre-
project data of the project study area (Figure 3), including USGS topographic maps, National
Wetlands Inventory maps, soil surveys, natural area inventory maps, Geographic Information
System (GIS) data provided by East Whiteland Township and Malvern Borough, the Chester
County Planning Commission, and the Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission
(DVRPC). A field view was conducted on March 24, 2010 with representatives from East
Whiteland Township and Malvern Borough to field verify the environmental data collected, to
collect photographic documentation, and to discuss existing conditions of the proposed corridor
extension study area. The findings of the existing conditions and scoping field view are
summarized below.

Environmental-Land Use Inventory

As previously noted, the study area is surrounded by a mix of industrial, residential, and
transportation uses. In addition to overhead utility lines, underground utility lines,
including a fiber optic line, were also observed in the study area during site reconnaissance.
It will be necessary to coordinate the actual location of these facilities with all utility
companies during planning and construction of the road extensions. In terms of
environmental considerations, additional land uses and characteristics include:

¢ No agricultural land is located within the study area.

e No Superfund, RCRA, or Brownfields sites are located in the vicinity according to EPA’s
Cleanups in My Community website (http://iaspub.epa.gove/Cleanups).

¢ A PA eMap data base search was conducted to identify any DEP permitted sites located
within or in close proximity to the study area (see Technical Appendices). Sites within
the actual study area include:
= Discharge Points - WPCF

o Buckeye Term LLC
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the study area to the high priority trail. The design of any road extension project should
incorporate sidewalks to accommodate these trail links,

®  Much of the rail line through Malvern is considered to be a locally significant historic
resource (Borough of Malvern Historic Resource Atlas, 2008). There are also additional
locally significant historic resources identified along King Street and North Warren
Avenue.

* Inresponse to a PNDI search, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service reported a potential
impact to threatened and endangered and/or special concern species and resources. As
part of the planning and design of any road extension project, additional information
from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service will need to be obtained to determine the extent
of any impact. The study area is within a bog turtle habitat.
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